
Paringa Archers Launceston Inc 
201 Reatta Rd, Trevallyn Reserve, Launceston Tasmania  

Secretary Email: Secretary@paringaarchers.org.au 
President Email: President@paringaarchers.org.au 

 Meeting Minutes for Monday 15 July 2024 

 
Meeting started:  7.00 p.m. 

Apologies:   Emma Hutchinson 

Correspondence In: e-mail from R. Emery 

   e-mail from D. Emery 

Correspondence out: 

 

Agenda: 

1. West Tamar Council are altering the procedure for obtaining grants.  Jeff  

Garner to consult with W.T.C. to find out what the changes are and what procedure we need to  

follow. 

 

2. Decathlon target.  The actual cost of purchasing equipment was $145.00 

  

3. Decathlon safety process and rain alternative.    After discussion it was resolved that an e-
mail be sent explaining that it is the responsibility of the organizers to make sure that after an 
event the ground are safe for normal shooting. 

Proposed:  Jeff Garner 

Seconded:  Geoff Dyer 

Motion carried:  Unanimous 

 

Office bearer Attended Y/N Office bearer Attended Y/N 

President  
Jeff Garner  

Y Coaching Coordinator 
Jeff Garner 

Y 

Vice-President 
Peter MulHolland 

Y Club Recorder 
Geoff Dyer 

Y 

Secretary 
Shirley Morphett 

Y Public Relations 
Emma Hutchinson 

N 

Treasurer - Acting 
Jeff Garner 

Y   



4. Decathlon to be moved to Indoors in inclement weather.  It was discussed and resolved that 
in the case of inclement weather the organisers could decide whether to hold the Decathlon.  The 
Indoors and field course are to be left for other members.  Should the Decathlon be cancelled 
members have the opportunity of some individual practice in the Indoors or field along with any 
other member who may be there.  

Proposed:  J. Garner 

Seconded:  P. Mulholland 

Motion passed:  Unanimous 

 

5. Decathlon Medals.  The Committee have approved  organisers to provide medals as shown 
at meeting (Peter) which specify it is a Paringa Decathlon medal and has no other status. 

 

6. Come & Try Shooting line.  It has been suggested that the shooting line for Come & Try 
sessions be moved forward for the winter months.  This is at the discretion of the D.O.S.  

Proposed:  P. Mulholland 

Seconded:  S. Morphett 

Motion Carried:  Unanimous 

 

7. Update of Indoor display.  If anyone has any suggestions they might please liaise with Deb 
Draeger. 

 

8. Working Bee.  The next working bee will be held on Sunday, 18th August, 2024.  Digging holes 
for the remaining shelters;  Target maintenance;  Gutter cleaning;  Other maintenance as necessary. 

Proposed:  J. Garner 

Seconded:  G. Dyer 

Motion Carried:  Unanimous 

 

9. Membership process.  Because of changes brought about by Assemble Sport our 
membership form may need to be altered.  This is to be brought forward to the next meeting. 

 

10. The Ranger was approached to draw the Raffle but unfortunately, he will be unavailable.  
Other external sources will be investigated as the time and date of the drawing have been 
advertised. 

 

11. Club House roof.  Replacement will depend on the availability of labour. 



GENERAL BUSINESS: 

1. Paringa were represented by Jeff Garner and Peter Mulholland at the A.S.T. meeting.  Items 
of interest that affect all members included the current inability to use PayPal.  This is to be taken up 
with A.A.  Another item concerned Membership.  Under the new system we will need to review the 
process used in our current membership form.  A Judges Course will also be held. 

 

2. Because the skylights in both Ladies and Gents toilets are leaking this is causing a safety 
issue which must be addressed.  Members are to be asked if anyone is willing to climb onto the roof 
to silicon around the edges in an attempt to stop leakage.  As well the Club will purchase a sign 
warning of the wet floor and also an amount of plastic Duck Board to prevent anyone slipping.  This 
is an interim measure.   

 

3. Dean Emery’s email dated 13/7/2024 

“I nominate, we name the indoor range in memory of Andrew and his selfless commitment to 
AA and our club. He was the last true gentlemen of Paringa. We owe him this at least.” 

The suggestion to name the Indoor facility after the late Andrew Fluck was discussed at length.  
Whilst acknowledging Andrew’s large contribution to the Club, historically there have been many 
people who have made exceptional contributions and therefore it would be unfair to single out one 
person to name a feature of the Club. 

Moved:   J. Garner 

Seconded: G. Dyer 

Motion passed: Unanimous 

Appendix  

Total financial members 58 



 

 

Meeting closed:  8.00  pm 
 
Next Meeting:   Monday, 12th August, 2024, at 7.00 pm at 1 Whitford Grove  
 

Shirley Morphett – Secretary     Jeff Garner –President  

 

           Jeff Garner


